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"MISHOP Kick-off Meeting 2018"

The 2018 MISHOP kick-off meeting (MISHOP membership meeting)
was held on June 23rd. After the greetings of Chairman Takashi Kawamura,
awards were given to 12 members who supported MISHOP for many
years. Next, Mayor Kiyohara gave a greeting saying “It is my hope that this
city continues its active support of international exchange for the benefit of
everyone.”

Mr.Hidekazu Kajita, MISHOP General Secretary, presented the business
report for 2017 and the business plan for 2018. Lastly, there were reports
of activities for each group, regular activities, and membership groups.

Next year will mark the 30th anniversary of MISHOP’s founding which will
provide an opportunity to reevaluate the purposes of all MISHOP activities.
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“LET’S EAT AROUND THE WORLD—Chile”

“LET’S EAT AROUND THE WORLD—Chile” was held on June 30 at
Renjaku Community Center. This popular event was enjoyed by 28
persons, including seven foreign nationals, to try their hands at Chilean
cuisine.

Mrs.Valeria Libbert from Chile graciously served as the leader and
lecturer. Her husband, Mr. Andrés Guzman, was her able assistant.

The menu featured three items: “Pebre Chileno” (spicy sauce of raw
tomatoes) “Curant en olla” (potato and stewed seafood), and”Turron de
vino” (wine-flavored meringue).

After the meal, Mrs. Valeria introduced the culture of Chile with a film
presentation. The finale was a demonstration by Andres and Valeria of the
Chilean national dance “Cueca” to enthusiastic applause.

Participants’ comments
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It was a valuable experience. Actually | usually don’t care for coriander,
but | found this dish delicious without any strong smell or bitterness.
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Introduction of the menu, the cooking, the introduction to Chile and
the dancing and teamwork were all great! Hope to see you again at
MISHOP!

Olt was a very good experience. | really think that these kinds of activities

are the best to share with friends. The food was delicious and the
explanation was clear. | would like to participate in the same event in the
future. Splendidly done!
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Most of the attendees at the Kick-off Meeting were over 60. The aging of MISHOP
members and the decline in attendance for each group and regular activities in the reports
of the membership groups were made clear. There are foreign residents who want to
study at LLJ now on a waiting list due to a lack of volunteers. How can we increase the
number of members in their thirties, forties, or fifties? This is an ongoing challenge.




